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WEEKEND MASS TIMES
Saturday	 4:00 pm
Sunday	 9:00 am

WEEKDAY MASS TIMES
Tuesday	 8:00 am
Wednesday	 8:00 am
Thursday (Thanksgiving Mass)	 8:30 am
Friday	 8:00 am

all saints
Catholic Church & School

Love God • Serve Others • Form Disciples

November 23 & November 24, 2024;
Christ the King Solemnity

John 18:36

My

kingdom

does not belong

to this world.

Image: young-catholics.com

Is Jesus the King of Your Life?

http://allsaintscr.com
http://facebook.com/AllSaintsCedarRapidsIowa
http://instagram.com/allsaintscr
https://www.youtube.com/@allsaintscatholicchurchinc9029
http://young-catholics.com
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Ramona S., Judy B., Mark Dougherty, Kim Witte, and > John Creen.

Parishioners & Family Members on Active Duty: 
Matthew Reitzel

To add a name call Dan Alpers, at 363-6130, ext. 100. Names will be listed for four weeks
and may be renewed. >, Recently deceased will be listed for two weeks.

Today’s second reading reminds us that the sacrifice of Christ frees us from sin and makes us a 
royal nation of priests in the service of God. How am I using my gifts to serve God and others?

Please Pray for the Following People
(Why people want prayers isn’t important, the prayers are!)

Stewardship Corner

When preparing your recycling, make sure materials are not soiled or contaminated with food, and 
make sure only items acceptable for recycling are included (for example, not all plastic is acceptable). 
Quality problems have some large buyers considering no longer accepting our recycling and it could 
end up in landfills. Learn more about the recycling rules in your area at www.earth911.com.

A Weekly Tip on Caring for Our Common Home

Evening Eucharistic Adoration will be held on Monday evenings from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 
p.m. in the Chapel on December 2nd, December 9th and December 16th. Please join us and 
take some quiet, prayerful time during this busy season! You can contact Peg Schmitz at  
peg@schmitzia.com or 319-329-0155 with any questions.

Evening Eucharistic Adoration Announcement

mailto:peg%40schmitzia.com?subject=
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Everyday Metanoia

The timing of the Gospel reading for this Sunday when paired with our recent political election season could not 
be better. John 18:33b-37 highlights the difference between our earthly understanding of kings and kingdoms 
and that of God, our heavenly Father. In their commentary on the Gospel of John, Francis Martin and William 
M. Wright IV say, “Previously, Jesus has been hailed as ‘king’ by various Jewish persons who saw him as the 
promised messiah, the one whom God would raise up to overthrow the Gentile overlords and rule over a 
restored monarchy in Israel...For the Romans, the emperor held supreme power. Anyone claiming on his own 
to be king would be a rival to the emperor and thus an affront or threat to Roman imperial rule.” When talking 

about kings and kingdoms, Pilate could only reference and understand this in terms of earthly political realities; he had no 
relationship with God, only gods. He did not and could not understand what Jesus was saying.

Our own earthly political season leading up to the November election was painted with many similarities. In these times of 
deep divisions among peoples of different race, religion, beliefs, cultures and life values, in many ways it, too, seems like many 
are looking for a “savior.” How unfortunate that many have walked away from Jesus, who was, is, and will be again. He, alone, 
is our savior, who was crucified, died and rose from the dead in order to restore our salvation with God. Several passages from 
the Gospel of John lead to this moment when Jesus tries to have Pilate understand that while God’s kingdom is in this world; 
it is not of this world. But, what does this mean and how does it impact us? I think that the Sending Rite is a good place to 
start. During the liturgy, we are gathered, repent of our sins, nourished by God’s Word, fed and strengthened by Jesus’ Body 
and Blood and then sent forth - back out into the world to share God’s love and Word with our brothers and sisters. We are 
the representatives of God’s Kingdom here on earth and as believers we are called to be and live differently than the world. 
Our values, priorities and power source do not reflect worldly standards. So while we are in the world, we can only change 
the world to be God’s Kingdom here on earth by taking our priorities from God’s Word and his living example to the world, 
as know to us through Jesus Christ, by righteous living and valuing love of others over worldly goods and pursuits (wealth, 
happiness, honor and power.)

Martin and Wright expand upon this in saying, “The only way that we can bear faithful, loving witness in the world is through 
his power working in us, and his power comes to us through our communion with him. If we allow God to impress his truth 
and love on our hearts through practices of holy living, prayer and the sacraments, he will transform our lives so that we can be 
instruments of Christ the King in the world. As we do so the Spirit will prove the world wrong and the victory of God’s kingdom 
over the world’s injustice, aggression and thirst for dominating power will become manifest.”

If we are going to be in this world, but live and share love and values not of this world, I believe we need to rediscover the 
art of contemplation and discernment. Jesus modeled this for us while living his earthly life. He frequently went up the 
mountain, into the desert or out into the sea to hear God’s voice and to seek His will. Without contemplation and discernment 
we take God out of the picture and instead focus on our own wants, needs and desires, even if we are trying to “do good.” 
Thomas Merton in his book, The Inner Experience: Notes on Contemplation calls this active communion between God and 
ourselves the “awakening of the inner self.” He continues, “In seeking to awaken the inner self we must try to learn how 
this relationship is entirely new and how it gives us a completely different view. Instead of seeing the external world in its 
bewildering complexity, separateness, and multiplicity; instead of seeing objects as things to be manipulated for pleasure 
or profit; instead of placing ourselves over against objects in a posture of desire, defiance, suspicion, greed or fear, the inner 
self sees the world from a deeper and more spiritual viewpoint...It simply “sees” and does not take refuge behind a screen of 
conceptual prejudices and verbal distortions.” We must always remember that we do not do this in order to separate ourselves 
from “the other.” We are in this world, but through our baptism and communion with God, we are to be and live through 
contemplation and discernment as beings not of this world.

The season of Advent begins next week. The Faith Formation Commission has secured several resources for us to enter into 
this time of waiting and preparation for the birth of Jesus. These materials for all age groups are an opportunity to enter into 
or to grow into a deeper relationship with God. It is a time to “see” ourselves and the world through the eyes of the One who 
broke into our world and gave us a gift not of this world.

As we celebrate the solemnity of Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe, I invite all of us to take to prayer this week the 
questions: to whom, in what and where am I looking in my search for a ‘savior?’ Perhaps this is the season to give ourselves 
permission to search for the still, small sound of an infant’s cry in the midst of the noise and chaos of the world. See you at 
Mass!

Tracy Huk, Business Manager, businessallsaints@gmail.com.
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2024 Holiday Scrip Schedule
The holiday shopping season is upon us, and gift cards make great gifts!

To pick up your order on: Place your online order before
8am on:

Drop off your paper order form
before 8am on:

Nov 8 Nov 4 Nov 4

Nov 19 Nov 14 Nov 14

Nov 29 Nov 25 Nov 25

Dec 6 Dec 2 Dec 2

Dec 13 Dec 9 Dec 9

Dec 20 Dec 16 Dec 16

Jan 10 Jan 6 Jan 6

The All Saints Scrip Office will be closed Nov 20-24 and Dec 21-Jan 5.

Online orders will be available while the Scrip Office is closed. However, “Pay Coordinator” and
“Ship to Coordinator” items will be delayed until the Scrip Office reopens.
Contact Lori at scrip@allsaintscr.com or 319.535.3570 for more details.

�an�-yo� for supportin� Al� Saint�!

2024 Holiday Scrip Schedule

It’s the season for our Giving Tree. The All Saints Giving Tree will be online and some ornaments 
will be on the tree. The gifts you choose to purchase will help children and families in the 
community. Ornaments can be chosen off the tree, purchased and wrapped. After attaching the 
ornament to the gift, it can be returned to the church. 

Online sign up is very easy. Click here. Choose what gifts you would like to purchase and enter 
the needed information. Once you have bought the gift(s), wrap and place a tag or piece of paper with the 
code and description on the front of the gift. (i.e. 3F gift card) Please drop off the gift at All Saints Church. We 
would like to have all gifts returned by Sunday, December 8th.

 All Saints Giving Tree

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904044FA9AE29A75-52462376-allsaints
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Green Prairie Garden
-- Christine Kirpes, Garden Coordinator

We are so very grateful for our Green Prairie Garden volunteers, supporters, and support staff 
at both MCO and Prairiewoods. This season we grew over 3200 lbs of produce, and about 2000 
lbs was given to our clients at MCO! This is our largest source for homegrown produce. With 

the added abundance of area gardener friends, the NewBo Gardens, and a couple of our parish gardens, we 
can give our families several types of veggies from midsummer into fall. We celebrate this effort to increase 
the nutritional value of our food baskets and are thankful for another long warm fall. 

Thanks again to everyone who helped our pantry garden with their time, expertise, or prayers!

Contact Christine for more details
cmckirpes@gmail.com

Service to Others
Metro Catholic Outreach

A Lector is a liturgical minister who proclaims the Word of God during Mass. Lectors carry the 
Book of the Gospels in the procession to the altar at the beginning of Mass.

Their responsibilities include proclaiming the first and/or second readings from Sacred 
Scripture. They may lead the Psalm between readings and the Prayers of the Faithful when a 
deacon is not present.

Lectors are expected to be practicing Catholics with a deep love for God’s Sacred Word and are comfortable 
speaking in public.

How much time does this ministry take?
As long as is necessary to prepare to deliver their assigned reading(s) with a clear voice, slowly with 
confidence, varying their pace and able to make eye contact with the congregation.

If you are interested in joining or learning more about this ministry, contact Deacon Mike Klappholz at 
deaconmike@allsaintscr.com.

What is a Lector?

RobinLisa

mailto:cmckirpes%40gmail.com%20?subject=
mailto:deaconmike%40allsaintscr.com?subject=
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Please join us for a Take Away Hunger Packaging Event after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sunday, 
November 24.

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0B4AADA82EAAFD0-53267179-take

Many of you have approached me recently about the article I wrote in Tracy’s absence. Your kind words 
are very meaningful to me. I like to think that I’ve made a positive impact on someone’s life through my 
words and my actions. Your compliments give me confidence that I’m certainly making a difference in 
my little world. For that I thank you.

Surprisingly, I had some extra space in this week’s bulletin so I thought I would take a moment of 
your time. This year has certainly provided its share of unique challenges for me personally, and of 
course the world. The coming weeks/months/years will likely continue that trend. As we enter this 

2024 holiday season, I’d like to take a moment and remind us (in my own unique way) of a few important things to 
think about this coming holiday season.

Take the holidays in stride. Don’t forget who you are and what you mean in this world. Remember how powerful your 
words, thoughts, and actions can be. Checking in on that person that you know might be struggling through a recent 
loss can be the most valuable gift. Say ‘I love you’ to a friend that just might mean that much to you. Deviled eggs are 
the most amazing thing you can bring to any gathering. You might be surprised who the ‘huggy’ people are in your 
friend group—don’t be afraid find out.

These are just a few ways that I like to think about fulfilling that ‘Serve Others’ portion of our mission statement 
here at All Saints. Back to your regularly scheduled articles.

Take Away Hunger Packing Event

Random Things by Dan

Giving a gift in your will to the church is not just for the wealthy. It’s for all people regardless if 
you live on a fixed income, are single, an empty nester, a snowbird, have school-aged children, 
or just won the lottery! It’s simple and will ensure your wishes are followed after you are gone. 
If you would like more information about leaving a legacy gift to All Saints Parish contact Tracy 
Huk at 319-363-6130 ext 111 or businessmgr@allsaintscr.com. If you would like information 
about gift planning, please contact our planning partner at the Catholic Foundation at 563-
552-0176 or CFAD@OurCFAD.org.

All Saints Foundation

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0B4AADA82EAAFD0-53267179-take
https://ourcfad.org/
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From the All Saints Social Justice Committee: 
Join us in helping MCO until November 30th.For 
our Thanksgiving Food Drive, MCO is requesting the 
following to help their families in need: Instant Potatoes, 
Macaroni & Cheese, Chicken Packets, Tuna Packets, 
Pancake Mix & Syrup, Peanut Butter, 

Rice, Pork & Beans, Fruit Cups, Juice Boxes, Canned 
Meat, Individual Applesauce, and Soup & Crackers. 
To donate financially, feel free to use the link or aim 
your camera at this convenient QR code. When you 
reach the site, use the pull-down menu to select, 
‘THANKSGIVING’.

Dear Heavenly Father, as we gather to celebrate 
Thanksgiving we bow our heads and open our hearts and 
pray.
We give thanks for this food made by loving, talented hands.
We give thanks for family and friends who have impacted 
and shaped our lives.

We thank you God for all that you have given to us. We pray for health and 
strength to serve your will in everything we do and strive to make the world 
even better.
We thank you Lord Jesus, Amen.

Thank you God for all the opportunities that I am exposed to in my life. I 
feel so lucky to get to live such a privileged lifestyle with parents, family and 
friends who mean and do so much for and with me. When I step back to 
see the full picture of my life it really puts into perspective how lucky I am 
for not only the material things and education I have access to, but also the 
many people. These people make me a better person and bring joy not only 
to me but others also.  Amen.

Thank you God for the wonderful people in my life and for my health and 
others’ health.  Amen.

Reminder: Thanksgiving Mass will be held in the 
church at 8:30 (Thursday, November 28).

Thanksgiving
Ministry Schedule

November 28, 8:30 AM

Sacristan
Cynthia Gunsolly

Extraordinary Ministers
Stephanie Guzman
Riley Hoover
Bill Knapp
Dianne Knapp
Ellen Mouw
Peg Schmitz

Altar Servers
Emma Colby
Rocco Schmidt
Hunter Schmidt

Lectors
Robin Brown
Gregory O’Connell

Hospitality Ministers
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Maureen Dale Ernst
Maureen Ernst
John Ernst
Bea Rethwisch

Let’s Share & Care This Thanksgiving

Confirmation Class Prayers for Thanksgiving

Thanksgiving Mass
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Mass Intentions
Tues.	 November 26	 8:00 am
>	 Judy Weydert

Wed.	 November 27	 8:00 am
>	 Judy Chalupsky

Thurs.	November 28	 8:30 am
>	 David Johnson

Fri.	 November 29	 8:00 am
>	 Joanne Trcka
Sat.	 November 30	4:00 pm
	 For the People

Sun.	 December 1	 9:00 am
	 David & Therese Cavin

Scripture Readings
Week of November 24, 2024

Sunday:
Dn 7:13-14/Rv 1:5-8/Jn 18:33b-37 (161)

Monday: 
Rv 14:1-3, 4b-5/Lk 21:1-4 (503)

Tuesday: 
Rv 14:14-19/Lk 21:5-11 (504)

Wednesday: 
Rv 15:1-4/Lk 21:12-19 (505)

Thursday: 
Rv 18:1-2, 21-23; 19:1-3, 9a/Lk 21:20-28 
(506)

Friday: 
Rv 20:1-4, 11—21:2/Lk 21:29-33 (507)

Saturday: 
Rom 10:9-18/Mt 4:18-22 (684)

Sunday: 
Jer 33:14-16/1 Thes 3:12—4:2/Lk 21:25-
28, 34-36 (3)

Do you enjoy getting people together for fellowship and 
having fun as well? Parish Life Committee is looking for 
additional members to appreciate each event. If you are 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com. 

Don’t have time for committees or meetings, but still 
want to help? Join the “Un-Committee” where you are 
contacted only for special events at All Saints Church. If 
interested, please contact Ellen Mouw at 712-253-5540 
or eamouw@aol.com.

Parish Life

Un-Committee

All Saints helps prepare and serve dinner at Green Square 
Meals soup kitchen, 2-3 times a month. Sign up to help 
at the link below or contact Melissa Peckosh (847-975-
1785 or missypeckosh@yahoo.com).

ALL SAINTS NIGHTS: 2nd & 5th Tuesday, 3rd Monday 
All volunteers in sixth grade and up are welcome. Sign up at: 
https://signup.com/go/vJYiFPm

 

 

All Saints Nights at Green Square 
Meals

Parish Office Hours

• Monday - Wednesday - 8:00 am - 4:00 pm
• Thursday, Friday, Saturday and Sunday - closed

The parish staff knows that your time is valuable. Please 
call or email the staff member you wish to speak with to 
ensure that they are available.
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Ministry Schedule
November 23, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Mary Pat Wilkinson

Extraordinary Ministers
Joseph Cataldo
Joan Fishburn
Riley Hoover
Suzanne Lammers
Sara Lang
Gavin Miller
Marvin Stallman

Altar Servers
Emma Colby
James Lammers
Kannon Pfeiler

Lectors
Stacy Cataldo
Lisa Stephenson

Hospitality Ministers
Sue Bright
Jen Colby
Chris Colby
Marcia Myers
Brian Talyat
Lauri Talyat

November 24, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
John Michael

Extraordinary Ministers
Tom Amosson
Cate Biro
Ann Hunter
Larry Hunter
Dennis Mullarkey
Loesje Shema
David Shema

Altar Servers
Paige Ainsworth
Madison McCarville
Charles Schmitt

Lectors
Lynn Holverson
Todd Holverson

Hospitality Ministers
Kim Ainsworth
Jason Ainsworth
Jeanne Amosson
Pete Rethwisch
Bea Rethwisch
Diane Weimer

Bruins Beat

www.allsaints-crschool.org

From Principal Starr

Dear Families,

This week our students participated in World Kindness Day. There 
were many wonderful activities completed by our students to 
spread kindness throughout the school and into the community. It 
is also a nice reminder that we don’t need a special day to spread 
kindness in our world. Next week, we will be continuing our service 
and kindness by completing our first food drive for the year.

We have also begun our initial stages of planning for ELPs in our 
spring semester. Our Extended Learning Program has taken many 
forms in years past. We are looking for parent volunteers that would 
be interested in supporting an opportunity for All Saints students. 
Some ideas could be: Lego Construction, Walking Club, Basketball, 
Dance, Chess, Fitness, or any other offering you can think of. Time 
commitment would be approximately 45 minutes, 4 days during a 
week of your choosing in the spring. Please reach out to Mrs. Collins 
in the main office if you’re interested!

Ms. Starr
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November 24, 2024 • Our Lord Jesus Christ the King • John:18:33–37

Proclaiming the Kingdom
On this feast of Christ the King we read John’s account of Jesus 
before Pilate. The Roman leader is the only one who can condemn 
Jesus to death; the priests and scribes do not have that power. So 

they bring Jesus to Pilate and accuse him of treason.

On this last Sunday of the church year we celebrate Christ the King. It is an 
appropriate way to commemorate all that Jesus is and all that he did. It is a 
celebration of the kingdom of God proclaimed and lived by Jesus, our brother and 
savior. The best way to celebrate this great feast is by following Jesus’ example 
and living our lives proclaiming the kingdom.

Often when we talk about God’s kingdom we focus on heaven, our afterlife. We 
have learned from childhood that if we are good, obey the commandments and 
live in God’s light, when we die we will go to heaven. In heaven we will spend 
eternity with God and all his saints and angels. All of this is true of course, but it 
is a very limited view of the kingdom of God.

God’s kingdom is much more than a place where we spend forever. God’s kingdom 
is also present today, here and anywhere, any time God’s will can be found. Jesus 
lived the kingdom because he lived in absolute truth and love. He reconciled and 
healed; he preached the good news and loved as only God can love. Like Jesus, 
Christians are expected to be kingdom builders too.

As parents, we are called to do our best to build the kingdom of God in our own 
homes. We are asked to reconcile and heal, speak only the truth and love as God 
loves. It seems an impossible task, and it would be if it weren’t for our faith in 
Jesus. The secret is to ask God to fill us with his love and his strength so that every 
cell and fiber of our being will respond and react as Jesus would. If we live with 
this intention, God’s kingdom is sure to come.

Discuss how your family can make your home more like the kingdom of God.

Family Ministry

Bringing Home the Gospel: Parent Reflections on the Sunday Gospels • Copyright © 2022 
Judith Dunlap. Published by the Pastoral Center, PastoralCenter.com. All rights reserved. Scripture 
passages have been taken from the New Revised Standard Version Bible, copyright ©1989 by the 
Division of Christian Education of the National Council of the Churches of Christ in the U.S.A., and 
used by permission. All rights reserved.

FAMILY RESPONSE

Ministry Schedule
November 30, 4:00 PM Saturday

Sacristan
Not Filled

Extraordinary Ministers
Jean Bell
Kathi Grainger
Aaron Kelly
Andrew Lang
Ellen Mouw
Daniel Prentice
Stephen Schmitz

Altar Servers
Sean Kelly
Logan Kelly
Stella Lippe

Lectors
Lisa Stephenson
Kathy Ulrich

Hospitality Ministers
Daniel Greene
Dick Kettelkamp
Barb Lindstrom
Marcia Myers
Tom Takes
Mike Votroubek

December 1, 9:00 AM Sunday

Sacristan
Chris Conway

Extraordinary Ministers
Sherry Casey
Mary Jo Goerdt
Terry Goerdt
Stephanie Guzman
John Michael
Gavin Miller
David Shema

Altar Servers
Roman Kilburg
Adalyn LaMere
Wyatt Ross

Lectors
Brian Conway
Loesje Shema

Hospitality Ministers
Mike Klappholz
Stephanie Klappholz
Tony Satariano
Chris Shimon
Maureen Wolf
Dave Wolf

What concrete steps can you take to be a kingdom builder at home and in 
the larger world? What do you want to remember from last week? What 
are you looking forward to next week? What are your concerns?

PERSONAL RESPONSE
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Family 
Guide

Copyright © 2024 Pflaum Publishing Group, a division of Bayard, Inc.

November 24, 2024
Solemnity of Christ 
the King

This Week’s Gospel: John 18:33b–37
The Gospel for this great feast is the story of 
Jesus before Pilate. In this Gospel, Jesus explains 
that his Kingdom is not of this world. Jesus 
came into the world to give witness to the truth. 
The Gospel and the feast give all an invitation 
to build up God’s Kingdom in their homes, 
at work, at school, in their parishes, and in 
their communities.

Exploring the Gospel Message
 Seeds  (Preschool): The subject of Christ the 
King is a bit difficult for very young children. 
So, this week’s lesson focused on how Jesus 
is a leader for us all. Talk about the picture 
on the front of the Seeds booklet. Be sure to 
display your child’s “We Follow Jesus” mobile. 
Ask your child his or her favorite things to 
share. Say a family prayer thanking Jesus for 
everything he has given us.

 Promise  (Grades K–1): Your child learned 
that Jesus is our leader, and he wants to make 
disciples of us all. Ask your child to name a 
couple of ways that God takes care of everyone. 
Your child also knows to refer to Jesus as King. 
Jesus is also the Lord of Heaven and earth, and 
your child will have a picture to show you about 
it. Say a prayer of praise for the Lord of Heaven 
and earth.

 Good News  (Grades 2–3): This week, your 
child’s class explored the image of Jesus Christ 
as king of the world. The class also learned that 
it takes different kinds of leadership to make 
a community. Talk about what your family 
looks for in leaders—at work, in school, in the 
community. Ask your child to teach the family 
the “We Can Serve God’s Kingdom” game, and 
play it together.

 Venture  (Grades 4–6): In class for this Feast 
of Christ the King, the group learned some of 
the qualities shared by good leaders. The class 
also played a game that teaches what God’s 
Kingdom is like. Play the game together. Be 
sure to have the family Bible handy to help 
you with some of the answers. Ask your son 
or daughter to share with the family the story 
of Saint Jeanne Jugan and the Little Sisters of 
the Poor.

 Visions  (Grades 7–8): In class this week, 
your youngster identified ways that family 
members lead. He or she also learned to 
recognize the kind of king Jesus is. Ask your 
son or daughter how Jesus leads with love, 
care, and mercy. The class also had a discussion 
about bullying. Ask your teen to share with the 
family the various roles that occur in bullying 
situations. Talk about why bullying is the 
exact opposite of the kind of kingdom Jesus 
proclaimed. Ask what talents your teen shared 
in this week’s activity about applyng for work 
that helps others.

 Awaken (Teens/Adults): Discover a new 
level of spiritual growth for parents 
with Awaken, the new adult level of 
the Pflaum Gospel Weeklies, developed 

to deepen your faith journey alongside your 
children. Scan the QR code to learn more.

Pray Together
The very word that describes the Mass, 
Eucharist, means, “to give thanks.” Say a 
family prayer every evening this week that 
gives thanks for one family blessing each 
night. Finish the prayer by saying the Our 
Father together.

The Gospel at Home

Scan here for 
parent resources 
or visit gospelweeklies.com/family

➥

http://gospelweeklies.com/family
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Grief & the Holidays
Holidays are often difficult for people for people who have experienced the

loss of a loved one. The sounds, sights, and smells of the holiday season may

trigger feelings of sadness, loss, emptiness and anxiety.

Open to anyone grieving the loss of a significant person in one’s life. The time

together will focus on how to be gentle with oneself and suggest ways to

bring comfort as loved ones are remembered for the holidays.

No registration is required. The Grief Support Group meets in the Pastoral

Center Raphael Room weekly. For more information, please call 563.588.0558.

You’re Invited to Join the

Grief Support Group
December 3rd & 10th  6:00 PM

www.CatholicCharitiesDubuque.org
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Scrip Coordinator	 Lori Jiacinto	 scrip@allsaintscr.com	 (319) 535-3570

School Principal 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
School Office Manager 	 Elaine Collins 	 elaine.collins@crxcs.org	 Ext. 233
Early Childhood Director 	 Kelly Starr	 kelly.starr@crxcs.org	 Ext. 234
Regis Middle School Principal	 Zach Zeckser	 zach.zeckser@crxcs.org	 (319) 363-1968
Xavier High School Principal	 Lynn Holverson	 lynn.holverson@crxcs.org	 (319) 294-6635

Parish Office (319) 363-6130
Office Hours - Thanksgiving Week

Mon.-Wed., 8:00 am - 4:00 pm | Closed Thursday and Friday

Parish School (319) 363-4110



All Saints Catholic Church  720 29th Street SE  Cedar Rapids, Iowa 52403  (319) 363-6130

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturdays at 3 p.m.
Sacrament of Baptism: Baptism preparation class is required for parents. Contact Deacon Ed Martin 
(DeaconEd@allsaintscr.com or 319-364-7524) to schedule a class and date for the baptism (some date 
restrictions may apply).
Sacrament of Matrimony: Couples are to make arrangements at least six months before the intended 
date of the wedding in order to fulfill the necessary requirements. Please contact Deacon Mike Klappholz 
(DeaconMike@allsaintscr.com) to begin the process.
Order of Christian Initiation for Adults (OCIA): Classes are scheduled for Monday 
evenings beginning in the Fall. Contact Bob Lillibridge, Director of Formation, for more information  
(adultformation@allsaintscr.com).
Confirmation: Classes will be led by Father Jack Flaherty after the 9:00 a.m. Mass on Sundays in the 
Social Hall. Start date TBD (fatherjack@allsaintscr.com).
First Reconciliation & Eucharist: Second graders combine home study and retreats to 
prepare for these sacraments. Contact Stacy Cataldo, Director of Catechesis, for more information  
(catechesis@allsaintscr.com).
Anointing of the Sick: Please contact the office at 319-363-6130, ext. 100 to schedule anointings.

Newcomer Registration: Call the Parish Office at 363-6130, ext. 100, or register on line at  
http://www.allsaintscr.com.
Bulletin Deadline: Items must be submitted electronically to the parish office by Noon on the preceding 
Monday to: bulletin@allsaintscr.com.

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament: Thursdays, 8:30 AM to 9:30 AM in the Church. 
All Saints Prayer Group: Tuesdays at 3:00 PM in the church lower level.
Prayer Tree: Available to anyone who would like us to pray for their intentions. Please call Darlene 
Fandel at 319-560-4844.
Women’s Prayer Group: Tuesday mornings after 8:00 AM Mass.
M.O.M.S Rosary: 7:30 PM 1st Monday of the month, Queen of All Saints Chapel.
Prolife Rosary: Fridays after 8:00 am Mass.
Parish Website: You may both submit and view prayer intentions any time at:
https://allsaintscr.churchcenter.com/people/forms/413117.

Sacrament Information

Miscellaneous Information

Opportunities for Prayer


